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July 16, 2024  

 
Re: AHERA Annual Notice 
 
 
To Parents, Faculty and Staff: 
 
The Teaneck Board of Education has recently completed its required inspection of the 
district facilities in accordance with the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act 
(AHERA) 40 CFR 763 subpart E.  
 
As part of this inspection process, we as a district are required to notify parents, faculty, 
and staff annually of any pertinent changes in the district relating to asbestos containing 
materials. The inspection reports are on file at each individual school and a complete 
district-wide set is available at the Operations & Maintenance Office located inside the 
Benjamin Franklin Middle School at 1315 Taft Road. 
 
All asbestos containing materials within the district are part of an ongoing Operations and 
Maintenance Program to keep the materials properly maintained. At this time, there is no 
change in the condition of any of the asbestos containing materials identified in our 
management plan.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding the most recent inspection or the condition of 
asbestos containing materials within the district, please contact: The District’s Designated 
Person – Anthony D’Angelo, Director of Facilities & Grounds at (201) 833-5526. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Anthony D’Angelo, AIA, CEFM 
Director of Facilities & Grounds 


